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QUARTERLY MEETING DISTRICT NO. 4 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 4 

convened with the Pt. Maitland church on 

Thursday evening, August 31st. Rev. M. M. 
Grant was the speaker at this meeting, giving 

a good message from 1 Cor. 6: 19-20, “Ye are 

not your own—ye are bought with a price.” 

Friday p.m. a meeting for prayer was led by 

the pastor, H. S. Wilson. Friday evening 

H. C. Mullen spoke from the theme “Shadow 

and Substance,” from Col. 2:17. The business 

meeting was held at the usual hour Saturday 
p. m. Reports were read from every church 

on the district. ; 

Bro. A. D. Cann who recently moved to 

Yarmouth, was by motion received into this 

Quarterly Meeting. Rev. B. C. Cochrane was 

present and was given a welcome. He ad- 

dressed the meeting re some of the problems 

facing us. Among the things we were asked 

to consider was the advisability of reducing 

the number of Quarterly Meetings. Saturday 

evening Bro. Cochrane brought a good mes- 

sage from John 9:4. Sunday a.m. Love Feast 

was led by Lic. Scott Ingersoll. The speaker 

at 11 o'clock was Rev. F. A. Dunlop, who in- 

spired us to confidence in God in times of 

emergency. At 3 p.m. Rev. A. D. Cann stirred 

our hearts to be ready for the Lord’s coming, 

from Matt. 25:1-14. The closing service was 

in charge of B. C. Cochrane, speaking from 

Isa. 21:11-12: “Watchman, what of the night 

—The morning cometh, and also the night.” 

Attendance was good and a fine spirit per- 

vaded the meetings. 

BERNARD A. MULLEN, 

Ben HiiiGuM. 

QUARTERLY MEETING DISTRICT NO. 5 
The September Quarterly Meeting of Dis- 

trict No. 5 convened with the Church at Vic- 
toria Corner, Sept. 7-10. 
Rev. F. A. Anderson, new pastor of the 

Hartland Circuit of Churches, was president 
of the Quarterly. 

The opening service on Thursday evening 
was only fairly well attended. G. R. Symonds 
brought the message, subject, “Testings,” text, 
1."Petert4:12, 
The Friday evening service was well attend- 

ed and Rev. S. G. Hilyard brought the mes- 
sage, text, Jonah 1:3, and Mrs. Hilyard sang. 
This was a good service. 

The Saturday afternoon business session 
was held at 4 o'clock because of a funeral in 
the community the same afternoon. 

The Saturday evening service was blessed 
of God. Rev. H. O. McGeorge preached on 
Prov. 29:18, stressing the great need of 
“visions.” Mrs. Hilyard sang a solo, which 
was much appreciated. 

Sunday was a full day. The “love-feast” was 
led by Miss Helen Sterritt, and was a good 
service. This service was followed by the 
11 o'clock preaching service, when G. R. Sy- 
monds preached on Heb. 13:12, subject, “Holi- 

ness.” At 2.30 in the afternoon Brother Burrel 
Kimball preached a much appreciated message 
from Acts 3:6. The Perth quartet were pre- 

sent and their singing was enjoyed and appre- 

ciated. 

The closing service of the Quarterly Meet- 
ing was held at 7.30 p. m. and Rev. G. A. 
DeLong brought the message. The church was 
filled and the presence of the Lord was real. 
The evening text was I. Peter 4:18. At the 
invitation of the altar call one young man 
sought God in saving grace. 

This was a good Quarterly and enjoyed by 
all attending, and we believe brought help to 
the entertaining church. The brethren preach- 
ed well and the singing was appreciated. Be- 
sides those mentioned who sang, Mrs. Ray- 

mond Smith, of Port Maitland, N. S., sang in 

the Sunday morning service. This song was 
enjoyed by all. 

Thus ended another time of Christian fellow- 
ship and blessing. 

May God bless our future Quarterly Meet- 
ings and cause them to be even greater times 

of refreshing and salvation than they are or 
have been in the past. 

Respectfully, 
G. R. SYMONDS, Sec. 

To the Protestant Clergy, 

Province of New Brunswick. 

Dear -retheen ih Christ: 

I am writing you to give you a picture of 

the world challenge of the Bible Society and 

to urge that you give all possible support, en- 

couragement and leadership if necessary that 

the work may be supported in the very best 

manner possible in your Church or Churches 

and the communities they serve. 

There is a great, probably unprecedented, 

world need and call for the Bible today. Our 

times have been called the “greatest Christian 

opportunity since the age of the apostles”. 

The drop in the purchasing power of money 

($1.00 now will buy only about what 40c 
would ten or fifteen years ago) makes it neces- 

sary to expand our income, 

To accomplish our share in this advance, 

all of which I feel sure you will agree is vital, 
we should increase our givings by at least 
25% for the next four years. (Our share for 
Canada is £100,000, say $311,000). 

Literature, collecting cards and receipt 
books are in the hands of the Branch Secre- 
tary. Please boost the canvass all you can, 
and assist the local officers in seeing that it is 
organized as effectively as possible. Your ac- 
tive participation will be greatly appreciated 
indeed. 

We would again suggest this year that the 
last Sunday in September be Bible Society 
Sunday, and that suitable emphasis be given 
the needs of the work if at all convenient to 
your programme. If not, it would be much 
appreciated if this were done some Sunday 
before the canvass is made. 

Yours in the Master’s Service, 

iM. B. WHEELOCK, 

District Secretary. 

{ ' | MISSIONARY CORRESPONDENCE. 
Dear Highway Friends: 
A few lines of Christian greetings from 

Bethany Bible College would no doubt be 
appreciated. Registration day found more 
students here this year than last. If all who 
plan to come and have made application finally 
arrive we will have exceeded our attendance 
record since the school was organized at 
Woodstock in 1945. This is encouraging and 
we trust through God’s grace to have a most 
profitable year at Bethany. 

Prior to the opening of school we held ser- 
vices and Sunday School in the chapel which 
were attended by various people who have 
moved into Yarmouth from such points as 
Sandford, Woods Harbour, Seal Cove, etc. In 
addition to students and Reformed Baptists 
mentioned we have others who come in that 

are residents of the town. Thus our attendance 

was fair even before school opened. We feel 

encouraged with the work from every angle. 

We have in training promising young men and 

women, which God is using now, and will use 

in a greater way as they acquire greater abili- 

ties in the study of the Word. 

We wish to take advantage of this oppor- 

tunity to thank the churches and friends who 

have already sent in contributions toward 

their budget for Bethany. May God bless you 

one and all. We will try and write The High- 

way from time to time and let you know 

something of our activities here. Mention 

should also be made of the fact that we have 

several Nazarene students here this year with 

more expecting to attend later. Please do re- 

member us in prayer. 

Contributions to September 21st: 

MeéngtoisoCGhurel fad. cliasnaiiiss $175.00 

Weed Island Gharchiciisi alaas. duis 38.00 

Blobombield iChtieeh x... 0a ulkG. iniids. onli. 10.00 

Londonderry>Chatdivtz.s.oul. nin bib 5.00 

Hawetecko Chr iii aa. auialshiil. de 12.50 

AD CANN 

Treasurer 

| WEDDINGS 
The Reformed Baptist Church, Blacks Har- 

bour, was the scene of a pretty wedding at 

8 o'clock on Friday evening, the 15th of Sep- 

tember, when Mr. Franklin Hill and Miss 

Isabel Stevens were united in marriage by the 

pastor, Rev. W. L. Fernley. 

OBITUARY 
Arthur Kearney, 44, of Waterville, N. B., 

died in the Fisher Memorial Hospital at Wood- 

stock, on Saturday, Sept. 9th, after a long ill- 
ness. He is survived by a brother, Charles E. 

Kearney, and a nephew, Edward A. Kearney. 

The funeral was held at his late home and was 

conducted by the writer, together with Rev. 

F. A. Anderson and Rev. Bertram Hicks. Mr. 

Kearney chose as his funeral text: “I know 

that my Redeemer liveth,” Job 19:25, and left 

a definite testimony to God’s saving power. 

To the sorrowing brother and other relatives 

we extend our sincere sympathy. 

a. Do CANN 

The death of Avis Farnham, daughter of 

Mr. and Mrs. George Farnham, occurred at 

her home at Victoria Corner, on Sept. 6th. She 

leaves to mourn, besides her parents, four 

sisters: Mrs. Clifton London, Mrs. Earl Lon- 

don, Mrs. Paul Robertson and Miss Jean Farn- 

ham, and three brothers: Dean, Ronald and 

Vincent Farnham. 

The funeral service was held at the home 

and the U. B. Church, and was attended by a 

large number of relatives and friends. The 

pastor conducted the service and was assisted 

by Rev. S. G. Hilyard, ‘Rew. H.:O:. McGeorge, 

Rev. Ford Foster, Rev. Mr. Ring and Rev. Mr. 

Stairs. 

Mrs. S. G. Hilyard sang “No Night There” 

and other suitable numbers were rendered by 

a mixed choir. 

Interment was in Victoria Corner cemetery. 

We extend our sympathy to the bereaved. 


